
Minutes Special Session Meeting February 28, 2012 
 of 
Summit Hill District 161 
Board of Education 
 
The special session meeting of the Board of Education of Summit Hill District 161 was held 
Tuesday, February 28, 2012, beginning at 6:30 P.M. in the Administration Office Board Room.  
 
The meeting was called to order by the President, Mary Kenny at 6:30 P.M. The Secretary, Mrs. 
Lenz called roll. Members in attendance were: Mr. Doyle, Mrs. Wildeveld, Mrs. Lenz, Mrs. 
Kenny, Mrs. Murphy, Mrs. Borgens and Mr. Perros. Others in attendance were Mrs. Rains and 
community members.  
 
Public Comments 
 
 Public comments were made by Kristen Sarkan, Richard Marron, Jennifer Vargas, Lisa 
 Pollard, Jayme McGrane, Val Goetsch, Kelly Flynn, Flavia Moylan, Chris Prendiville, 
 Connie Blondin, Lisa Witkowski and Leyli Riveria. 
 
Closure of Mary Drew School 
 

A motion was made by Mrs. Lenz and seconded by Mrs. Wildeveld that the Board of 
Education approve to close Mary Drew School at the end of the 2011-12 school year. 

 
There was a discussion in the matter. 

 
A motion was made by Mr. Perros and seconded by Mr. Doyle to table the motion to close 

Mary Drew School until March 14, 2012.  Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Doyle aye, Mrs. 
Wildeveld nay, Mrs. Lenz nay, Mrs. Kenny nay, Mrs. Murphy nay, Mrs. Borgens aye, 
Mr. Perros aye.  Motion does not carry:  3ayes, 4 nays. 

 
A motion was made by Mrs. Lenz and seconded by Mrs. Wildeveld that the Board of 

Education approve to close Mary Drew School in the year 2012-2013.  Roll Call 
Vote:  Mr. Doyle nay, Mrs. Wildeveld aye, Mrs. Lenz aye, Mrs. Kenny aye, Mrs. 
Murphy aye, Mrs. Borgens nay, Mr. Perros nay.  Motion carries:  4 ayes, 3 nays. 

  
Adjournment of Special Meeting 
 

A motion was made by Mrs. Murphy and seconded by Mrs. Wildevled that the Board 
adjourn the special meeting of the Board.  After a voice vote, the motion carried. The 
time was 8:23 P.M. 

 
 
 

 
President      Secretary 


